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years after the date on which the Eligi-
ble facility that is built or installed as 
a result of the Eligible Project first be-
gins operations, as determined by the 
Secretary. 

(d)(1) The performance of all of the 
Borrower’s obligations under the Loan 
Documents shall be secured by, and 
shall have the priority in, such Secu-
rity as provided for within the terms 
and conditions of the Loan Documents. 

(2) Accordingly, the rule states that 
the Secretary must have a first lien or 
security interest in all property ac-
quired with loan funds. This require-
ment may be waived only by the Sec-
retary on a non-delegable basis. DOE 
must also have a lien on any other 
property of the applicant pledged to se-
cure the loan. 

(3) In the event of default, if recov-
eries from the property and revenues 
pledged to the repayment of the loan 
are insufficient to fully repay all prin-
cipal and interest on the loan, then the 
Federal Government will have recourse 
to the assets and revenues of the Bor-
rower to the same extent as senior un-
secured general obligations of the Bor-
rower. 

(e) The Borrower will be required to 
pay at the time of the closing of the 
loan a fee equal to 10 basis points of 
the principal amount of the loan. 

§ 611.108 Perfection of liens and pres-
ervation of collateral. 

(a) The Agreement and other docu-
ments related thereto shall provide 
that: 

(1) DOE and the Applicant, in con-
junction with the Federal Financing 
Bank if necessary, will take those ac-
tions necessary to perfect and main-
tain liens, as applicable, on assets 
which are pledged as collateral for the 
loan; and 

(2) Upon default by the Borrower, the 
holder of pledged collateral shall take 
such actions as DOE may reasonably 
require to provide for the care, preser-
vation, protection, and maintenance of 
such collateral so as to enable the 
United States to achieve maximum re-
covery from the pledged assets. DOE 
shall reimburse the holder of collateral 
for reasonable and appropriate ex-
penses incurred in taking actions re-
quired by DOE. 

(b) In the event of a default, DOE 
may enter into such contracts as the 
Secretary determines are required to 
preserve the collateral. The cost of 
such contracts may be charged to the 
Borrower. 

§ 611.109 Audit and access to records. 

(a) The Agreement and related docu-
ments shall provide that: 

(1) DOE in conjunction with the Fed-
eral Financing Bank, as applicable, and 
the Borrower, shall keep such records 
concerning the project as are nec-
essary, including the Application, 
Term Sheet, Conditional Commitment, 
Agreement, mortgage, note, disburse-
ment requests and supporting docu-
mentation, financial statements, audit 
reports of independent accounting 
firms, lists of all project assets and 
non-project assets pledged as security 
for the loan, all off-take and other rev-
enue producing agreements, docu-
mentation for all project indebtedness, 
income tax returns, technology agree-
ments, documentation for all permits 
and regulatory approvals and all other 
documents and records relating to the 
Eligible Project, as determined by the 
Secretary, to facilitate an effective 
audit and performance evaluation of 
the project; and 

(2) The Secretary and the Comp-
troller General, or their duly author-
ized representatives, shall have access, 
for the purpose of audit and examina-
tion, to any pertinent books, docu-
ments, papers and records of the Bor-
rower or DOE, as applicable. Such in-
spection may be made during regular 
office hours of the Borrower or DOE, as 
applicable, or at any other time mutu-
ally convenient. 

(b) The Secretary may from time to 
time audit any or all statements or 
certificates submitted to the Sec-
retary. The Borrower will make avail-
able to the Secretary all books and 
records and other data available to the 
Borrower in order to permit the Sec-
retary to carry out such audits. The 
Borrower should represent that it has 
within its rights access to all financial 
and operational records and data relat-
ing to the project financed by the loan, 
and agrees that it will, upon request by 
the Secretary, exercise such rights in 
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